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Dear Parent 

OFSTED REPORT: 12th – 13th March 2013 

I am pleased to write to you on behalf of the Governing Body to inform you of the outcome of our recent 

OFSTED Inspection.   I am delighted to inform you that the school has been graded as a good school. 

In the last fifteen months there have been three different OFSTED Inspection frameworks, each 

progressively more stringent in the application of standards than the previous one. It is therefore 

impossible to compare one report with another over time.  The way in which schools are being judged 

has been changed and, as OFSTED puts it, ‘this means that inspectors now make judgements that were 

not made previously’. 

This was the first inspection of Highcliffe School as a converter Academy.  Our inspection was based upon 

the September 2012 framework and was one of the new wave of ‘no notice inspections’.   This meant 

that we heard of the inspection team’s visit just after midday on the 11th March.  I am therefore, 

extremely grateful to those parents who were able to complete the Ofsted on-line questionnaire 

overnight.  

The Lead Inspector, Janet Pearce HMI, led the inspection and following the most recent OFSTED letter to 

schools (February 2013), the HMI impressed upon the school that ‘good meant really good’ and that her 

superior  (HMCI: Sir Michael Wilshaw) had ‘raised the bar’ again.  The inspection outcome is that 

Highcliffe School has been judged ‘Good’ in terms of overall effectiveness and also in the four sub-

categories.  This judgement is in line with our own school self-evaluation, under the Ofsted framework 

(Publication date:  Thursday 18th April 2013). 

All staff and Governors work extremely hard with the common purpose of improving the school.  The 

inspection team recognised  that ‘school leaders have an accurate understanding of the school’s strengths 

and areas for improvement’, and ‘that they have a commitment to ambitious rates of academic progress 

and all round personal development for every student’.  Our students should also be credited and I would 

like to thank them for welcoming the inspectors to lessons and sharing their views of the school with 

them; their behaviour and attitude were judged to be ‘good, and often outstanding’. 

The full report can be accessed on the school website: www.highcliffeschool.com . 

The HMI reported that she was confident that the school has the ‘potential to be outstanding’ and that 

the school ‘provided an enriching environment and a positive climate for learning’.  As a school, we will 

continue to focus relentlessly on improving further with the ambition of being graded ‘outstanding’ at our 

next inspection, motivated by the desire to provide the very best for our students who, as OFSTED state, 

clearly value ‘the support they receive and the support they give each other’. 

Yours sincerely  

 

Martin Axton  

Chair of Governors 

 

http://www.highcliffeschool.com/





